RTBU EXPRESS

The Official Newsletter of the Rail Divisions of the RTBU Victorian Branch **VOL 6 | Issue 11 | 17 July 2019**





Luba Grigorovitch State Secretary

V/LINE ENTERPRISE AGREEMENT UPDATE

With the major EA bargaining round occurring this year and the negotiations for Metro Trains progressing, Members at V/Line are probably at the point where you're thinking, what about us?

Rest assured, we haven't forgotten about you, however as usual with a Government owned company, there have been major delays in terms of the commencement of bargaining. Not only have we dealt with the delays that regularly occur, but the Victorian Government have thrown another curve ball to us by making the V/Line EAs "major agreements". This therefore means that the Treasurer, Premier and Minister all need to approve the log of claims (LOC) before bargaining can commence.

The RTBU has been asking V/Line since January this year to come to the bargaining table and commence negotiations for your EA and after our continuous requests to commence bargaining kept falling on deaf ears, our lawyers have now written to V/Line giving them

an ultimatum. Should they not come to the bargaining table after that letter, we would apply to the Fair Work Commission for a majority support determination.

I am pleased to report that this prompted V/Line to contact us with a date to commence negotiations. The negotiations for both the V/Line Operations EA and the V/Line Infrastructure EA are now scheduled to begin next week. At these meetings, logs of claims will be exchanged, so after Monday's first meeting, the bargaining will be deemed to have commenced.

The last EA bargaining round in 2015 was stretched far too long and we will not be allowing this to occur again. It is frustrating that it took us to threaten legal action in order to get V/Line to the bargaining table, however now that a date is set for bargaining, we are hopeful that the EA negotiations will progress quickly and steadily.

What will the commencement of bargaining mean for our Members?

Upon the commencement of bargaining, V/Line will have to adhere to the good faith bargaining requirements, which means they will have to attend and participate in bargaining meetings.

I assure our Members that we will continue our efforts and work with Delegates and Members to negotiate a fair deal.

Unity is always key, but even more so during EA negotiations. Please ensure your details with the union are up to date so that we can continue to update you with the happenings of your EA.



- State Secretary



Joe DennisOrganiser

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORT

Recently it was announced that the Department of Economic Development, Jobs, Transport and Resources (DEDJTR), Vic Roads and Public Transport Victoria would merge under one umbrella of the Department of Transport (DOT). The RTBU has been told that this merger will assist in the running of future projects in Melbourne by liaising with rail and roads to get passengers around faster and with less hassle.

DOT members have embraced the merger, however many Members are still confused as



to what that might mean to them in the future. Several Members have contacted our office with questions relating to job security, however we have been assured that there will be no loss of jobs as a result of the merger. This was the first question raised by our Branch Secretary when we were consulted.

The RTBU will always fight to protect the rights of the Members. If any Members have any questions regarding this, please don't hesitate to call me on 0403 863 869.







Bryan EvansOrganiser

METRO ROLLINGSTOCK EA MEETINGS

Over the course of the week, the RTBU will be holding meetings across the Rollingstock depots to discuss and update members on the current state of EBA negotiations.

Members are strongly encouraged to attend one of the meetings below.

Please note that further meetings at each depot will be arranged at a later date.

As always, if you have any questions please contact me on 0457 006 739.

Date	Time	Location
Thursday 18 July 2019	9:30am	Newport
	1:00pm	Craigieburn
	3:00pm	Bayswater
Friday 19 July 2019	9:00am	North Melbourne
	10:00pm	Epping



Darren GaleaOrganiser

METRO OPERATIONS EA ROADSHOW

As you would be aware, the RTBU has recently lodged for Protected Industrial Action (PIA) for the Metro Trains Rail Operations Enterprise Agreement (EA).

Consequently, the RTBU has planned workplace meetings at all major stations across the network. These meetings have been occurring over the last week and will continue to take place over the coming weeks.

While the meetings are scheduled at Stations, we encourage any Metro Operations Member, (Signallers, AOs, DAOs, Train Controllers etc) to attend any of the listed meetings. Further meetings to cover all locations in Rail Operations will be scheduled at a later date.

Many Members have already received their ballot paper in the mail to vote for the PIA.

We have received a number of questions over the last few days regarding how you should vote for the proposed PIA, so for clarity:

- You will receive your official ballot papers in the mail from the Australian Electoral Commission (AEC).
- You will receive information and a sample how to vote card from the RTBU Office. Vote YES to every single question on the



ballot paper if you support the RTBU lodging for protected industrial action.

Anyone who has not yet received their ballot paper, it may mean that your address in the RTBU membership system was incorrect at the time of the ballots being sent out. You will therefore need to request that a new ballot paper be posted out to you. This must be done ASAP because ballots must be received by 10am on 29 July to be counted.

Any member who has not received their ballot needs to contact the Returning Officer at the AEC Ashleigh Finch on 9285 7108 or email (addressing to Ashleigh) to vicelections@aec.gov.au

Should you have any further queries don't hesitate to contact one of the Organisers, or your Delegate.

VOTE YES TO ALL
QUESTIONS ON THE
PROTECTED INDUSTRIAL
ACTION BALLOT

Ballots must be in by 29 July at 10am

Contact us rtbuvic.com.au (03) 8630 9100

Level 2, 365 Queen Street, Melbourne, VIC 3000

Ertbu@rtbuvic.com.au F 03 8630 9122 State Secretary Luba Grigorovitch

Infrastructure Division Secretary: Jon Saw

Admin & Salaried Division
Organiser: Joe Dennis
Secretary: Steven Kozmevski

Rail Operations Division
Organiser: Darren Galea

Workshops Division Secretary: Paul Jumpertz

Infrastructure, Workshops & Labour Hire
Organiser: Bryan Evans

Industrial Officer
Vik Sharma

